# St. Stanislaus Catholic School Newsletter



Thank you for your commitment to keep our staff, students and families safe. As we enter the cold and flu season, we anticipate students being absent. Please continue to share with us the specific reason for any absences.

We continue to partner with the Allegan County Health Department and follow their guidelines and requirements in regards to COVID-19. We are also thoroughly cleaning and disinfecting the classrooms and building daily.

Please monitor your child for the onset of symptoms related to COVID-19. If you have noted any change in the health of your child as identified below, please contact your family medical provider.

A) If a student is experiencing two or more symptoms associated with COVID-19:

- Fever or Chills
- Headache
- Extreme Fatigue
- Sore Throat
- Congestion or Runny Nose
- Body Aches
- Nausea/Vomiting
- Diarrhea
- Shortness of Breath

B) If a student is experiencing a new cough or a loss of taste/smell.

Blessings, Shannon Murphy

### Halloween News

#### **Halloween Color Day & Costumes**



All students can wear their favorite Halloween shirt and non-uniform pants on Friday, October 30th. Color day rules apply. No donation to our mission is needed.

Please send your child's costume with them to school on this day. They will have a chance to change just before our parade and trick or treating begins.

#### Trunk or Treat

Our first St. Stanislaus Trunk or Treat will be this Friday, October 30th at 10 AM. Thank you to everyone who signed up to be a part of this event. Just a reminder that cars/trunks need to be ready to go at 10 AM. Our students will be trick or treating immediately following the parade up to Father Steve's.

#### 1/2 Day

Friday, October 30th will be a half day of school. Dismissal will be at 11:20 AM. Hopkins Public will provide transportation. All other students will need to be picked up no later that 11:30 AM. There will be no afternoon enrichment or after school care on this day. Our staff will be attending a PD in the afternoon.

#### Wish List

We are approaching our final weeks for our Wish List project. A big Thank You to everyone who sent us donations! If you have not yet donated, there is still time. The updated list is attached. Our school staff greatly appreciates these donations.

#### **Staff Email Addresses**

Mrs. Murphy—Murphy@st-stans.net Mrs. Fifelski—Fifelski@st-stans.net Miss Flint—Flint@st-stans.net

Mrs. Restau—Restau@st-stans.net Mrs. James—James@st-stans.net Mrs. Novorita—Novorita@st-stans.net

Mrs. Clarey—Clarey@st-stans.net Mrs. Skrycki—Skrycki@st-stans.net

10/28/2020

#### **TRIP News**

The second quarterly payout will be next week.

Product bonuses until 10/30: Bed Bath & Beyond 7+1%, Carrabba's 10+6%, JCPenney 5+1%, Outback 10+6%; from 10/31 until 11/13: Schuler Books 10+2%.

For a limited time, **\$5** and **\$10** cards are being offered for the holiday season. There are 79 items available, including Amazon, Starbucks, Target, Bath & Body Works, Barnes & Noble, Walmart, Home Depot and Meijer. For a full list of \$5 and \$10 cards available, go to shopwithscrip.com.

Great Lakes Scrip is having their last **BonusFest** this weekend. Offers are announced at 12:00 AM Friday and run until 11:59 PM Saturday. ALL gift card types are included – physical, e-cards and reloads. You must have an on-line account to participate.

New mobile app exclusive: there is now an option to ship physical gift cards to your home or to someone else! Not all brands are eligible and there are shipping and handling fees. Go to the shopwithscrip.com website for all the details.

As always, if you have any questions, or would like to enroll in our TRIP program, contact Anita Lincoln at <a href="mailto:kevandta@aol.com">kevandta@aol.com</a> or (616) 260-8588, or Allison Vogt (616) 299-7769. We are here to help!

Your TRIP coordinators, Anita and Allison

#### **Protecting God's Children**

Please Note: During Phase 4 we are currently not allowing volunteers in the building, however once we reach the point where volunteers are allowed, all volunteers need to have received the Protecting God's Children training.

St. Stanislaus School is always in need of volunteers to help out with various activities. (Field trips, dance chaperones, playground volunteers, classroom volunteers, coaches, etc.). Only those who have complied with the required elements of the Protecting God's Children program will be permitted to help or attend these events.

All trainings will be held virtually through the end of 2020 . Please see the attached note on how to register.

Please Note: If you attend a Protecting God's Children Awareness program at another Diocese, you must contact Marina Hentz - Safe Environment office of the Diocese of Kalamazoo (mhentz@diokzoo.org) and she will be able to get you transferred to the Diocese of Kalamazoo.

#### **Dick's Mark Tools For Schools**

To earn FREE awards we simply have to collect as many register receipts as possible from September 1st, 2020 through March 2nd, 2021. Ask your friends and relatives to shop at Dick's and save every receipt.

Send the receipts to school with your student as often as possible. We will count the value of the register tapes collected and redeem them for great items that benefit your child.

#### **Things to Come**

Be sure to check the Family calendar on our School Website (st-stans.net) often for upcoming events, 1/2 days & days off, etc.

## Home & School News

100 Club Tickets are now available! If you would like a ticket or two please call Amy Skrycki at 269-793-3571 or you can let Lori know. You can also email us at jskrycki@sbcglobal.net or fifelski@st-stans.net. The drawing will be held on Saturday, November 21st.

100 tickets will be sold at \$20 each. 19 tickets are drawn for a prize of \$25 each. All tickets are then placed back in the drawing for 1 lucky winner of \$500. Please support our Home & School Association by purchasing one of these tickets.

#### Walk-A-Thon

All pledge forms and money were due today. We are close to reaching our goal, however we need everyone's help! If you have not yet sent your donations in, please do so by tomorrow.

上於太人

A reminder of our reward incentives.

#### **Reward Incentives:**

- Each student raising \$85 will receive a Color Day Pass.
- Classroom with highest percentage of money raised will receive a comfy clothes, popcorn & movie day.
- School Goal of \$4,000 reached; the entire school will receive a special day complete with color day, a Subway platter lunch and movie!

10/28/2020 2